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Police Service of Scotland

Community Council meeting



We’re working hard to keep people safe across Scotland – tell us what matters to you in your community, please take our online public consultation: www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts
North Berwick Community Council Meeting

Date of Meeting:  Tuesday 7th August 2018
Foreword:

During the period of the last report there have been several incidents of note. 

I am aware that there may be more incidents but, due to the nature of these, or ongoing investigations, I cannot give full details.

They are broken down in terms of the agreed priorities for the ward.

Ward Priorities

1. Road Safety

 On 2nd July 2018 officers whilst on routine mobile patrol in Lochbridge Road observed a motor vehicle in a state of disrepair. A check showed the owner had no insurance. He was caution and charged with allowing a vehicle to be on a road whilst uninsured

On 21st July a report of erratic driving in East Road resulted in a male being charged with failing to provide a breath test. He was held to appear at Edinburgh Sheriff Court on 23rd July 2018

On 4th August a motor vehicle was stopped in Tantallon Road. A check showed no insurance.  The driver was issued with a Fixed Penalty Ticket and the vehicle was seized.

2. Antisocial Behaviour

· On 7th July 2018, a call was received from staff at The Ship regarding a male who was refusing to leave the premises. On Police arrival, the male had already left.

· On 13th July 2018 the driver of a black Ford Fiesta was issued with an antisocial behaviour order due to the manner of driving in Dirleton Road.
· On 20th July 2018 a car was damaged in Forthview as a result of a person running over it. Enquiries are ongoing

· On 27th July 2018, a call was received from staff at The Auld Hoose regarding a male who was being aggressive and refusing to leave the premises. On Police arrival, the male had already left.

3. Housebreaking

· There are no housebreakings to report this month.

4. Parking

· 268 parking tickets were issued by the East Lothian Parking wardens in North Berwick during the month of July 2018.
CAPP

The date of the next CAPP meeting is on Wednesday 5th September 2018, 1930 hours, Town Chambers, North Berwick
Other Incidents of note / relevant Community Council information
· Overnight between 7th and 8th July 2018, an Orange Kayak was stolen from the Harbour North Berwick. Enquires are ongoing.
· On 12th July 2018 a dwelling house in Glenburn Road suffered a small fire. The occupant suffered smoke inhalation and the property smoke damage.
· On 14th July 2018 a male without permission walked into a house in Lochbridge Road.  He was charged with this offence.
· On 16th July 2018 a young male walked into a house in Dundas Avenue. The door was unlocked at the time. On hearing the door the occupant went into the hallway to see a young male exit the property but nothing was stolen.
· On 18th July 2018 2 males were reported to have fallen down cliffs near to Tantallon Terrace. One male was taken by Air Ambulance to the ERI –Update, young male home making good recovery
· On 19th July 2018 bogus workmen tried to con an elderly resident in St Baldreds Road out of a substantial amount of cash for a gardening job. Police were alerted by a neighbour and on arrival Police were able to cancel the work and save the resident the money.
· On 20th July 2018 a theft of a food cart was reported by the Nether Abbey Hotel. Enquiries are ongoing
· On 22nd July 2018 there was a report of a window having been damaged overnight in Dunbar Road. Enquiries are ongoing
· On 22nd July 2018 a fire was reported in a shed south of the Law. It was deemed by the fire service to have been started deliberately. Enquiries are ongoing

· On 26th July 2018 the door of Scotbet was damaged by a male punching it on leaving the premises. Enquiries are ongoing

· On 3rd August 2018 a car was damaged in Craigleith Avenue. Enquiries are ongoing
· On 4th August 2018 a Land Rover Defender was stolen from Cromwell Road. Enquiries are ongoing

Feedback from meeting
Please e-mail any feedback to:

NorthBerwickCoastalCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
Or

deborah.gray@scotland.pnn.police.uk and john.paterson2@scotland.pnn.police.uk
NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED

Page 3 of 4                                                                                                                                                                                                          FVD/April14

[image: image2.wmf] 

_1484731715.doc
[image: image1.png]t’\\\if/’
Wy

POLICE

SCOTLAND







